

St. Anthony's Girls'

Catholic Academy

A Mercy Academy committed to excellence

St. Anthony's Girls' Catholic Academy, Thornhill Terrace, Sunderland SR2 7JN. Telephone 0191 565 8904 Email enquiries@st-anthonys-academy.com www.st-anthonys-academy.com Twitter@st_anthonys3

Dear Parent/carer,

Due to covid-19 restrictions easing, pupils will be required to attend school in their full St. Anthony's uniform, including the days that they have a timetabled PE lesson. This will take effect from Monday 28th February. On the day that pupils have a timetabled PE lesson they will bring their full PE kit to school and will use the PE changing rooms to change They will change back into their St. Anthony's uniform at the end of the PE lesson. This is a return to the original arrangements that were in place prior to the pandemic.

All pupils will be required to bring full PE kit to school with them. Pupils must bring shorts/leggings or jogging bottoms, a t-shirt, a hooded top and appropriate footwear. They must be prepared for each sporting activity and consider the weather.

P.E. UNIFORM - (Available from Total Sport)

- Navy 'T' or polo shirt including St. Anthony's crest
- Navy blue shorts including St. Anthony's crest
- Navy blue tracksuit bottoms including St. Anthony's crest
- Navy Blue Hooded Top or 1/4 zip top including St. Anthony's Crest
- Training shoes with laces. Trainers must be appropriate with adequate support. Converse trainers are not suitable.
- Navy blue football socks (optional)
- Navy blue athletics leggings (optional)
- Kit bag (optional)

Cold weather and safety

- Gloves where applicable
- Shin pads
- Navy blue tracksuit top/light weight jacket to go over hooded top in extremely cold conditions

All pupils must be prepared for all activities so that full enjoyment and participation can take place. If pupils are not prepared or have the incorrect PE kit they will be allocated spare school kit to wear, including footwear.

Where a pupil needs to be excused for medical reasons a note must be obtained from parent/carer. Long term reasons must have a letter from Doctor/specialist - any absence for more than two weeks.

Pupils must bring PE kit to all lessons, regardless of whether they feel able to participate as a performer, as they will whenever possible be participating in an organisational capacity i.e. leading, officiating, coaching or taking on the role of the choreographer.









Mrs F. Craik

Mrs C. Hammill Acting Head of School Sr. M. Josepha Chair of Governors

Acting Executive Headteacher



St. Anthony's Girls' Catholic Academy

A Mercy Academy committed to excellence

St. Anthony's Girls' Catholic Academy, Thornhill Terrace, Sunderland SR2 7JN. Telephone 0191 565 8904 Email enquiries@st-anthonys-academy.com www.st-anthonys-academy.com Twitter @st anthonys3

Mrs F. Craik
Acting Executive Headteacher

Mrs C. Hammill
Acting Head of School

Sr. M. Josepha Chair of Governors

Pupils who forget their kit/equipment will be disciplined through the following stages

Stage 1 - Formal comment by teacher in pupil planner for form tutor and parents.

Stage 2 - Punishment such as a piece of written homework to complete.

Stage 3 - Lunch time detention 15-20 minutes on relevant PE activity.

Stage 4 - After school detention 15-30 minutes, recorded on SIMS

Stage 5 – PE Teacher report (green), pastoral team informed, contact parents.

Stage 6 – PE Subject Leader report (yellow), pastoral team informed, contact parents.

If a pupil refuses to borrow PE kit they will be internally excluded and a Friday evening detention will be issued.

A reminder that at the start of every PE lesson pupils will line up outside the PE Department and staff members will bring out a valuables box for pupils to put valuables in. It is the responsibility of pupils to put their valuables in. Any items left in blazer pockets/bags are being left at pupils' own risk. PE staff will collect the valuables box and lock it in the PE office for the duration of the lesson. At the end of the lesson the staff member will return the valuables box to the changing room and ask pupils to collect them. It is the responsibility of the pupils to collect their valuables immediately so that the member of staff can leave the changing room to set up/proceed to their next lesson. If there are any valuables left in the box, the staff member will take the remaining valuables to the staff office so that they can be collected at a later time. Pupils must ensure that their parents are made aware of these procedures before they contact the school about missing valuables.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Leeanne Hanson

Acting Subject Leader in PE







